EMERSON.

Dear Partner!

We would like to inform you that ERP system will undergo a planned shutdown from October 23 to
November 2, 2025 due to a comprehensive upgrade of our SAP system.

This strategically important development is key to ensuring the long-term efficiency and operational
stability of our company.

During the shutdown, our production and related logistics systems will be completely unavailable, so
quoting, inventory control, order recording and shipping will be suspended during this period.

Please take this period into account when planning your orders. We recommend that you place your
orders earlier than usual, if possible; or stock up before the shutdown to avoid any potential disruptions.

We will do everything we can to minimize any inconvenience caused by the shutdown and ensure a
smooth transition of the system. Our goal is to return to normal operations as soon as possible and
continue to deliver high-quality products.

If the shutdown affects our cooperation with you or your current orders, our colleagues will contact you
to discuss the details. Of course, we are available through your usual contacts for any questions.

We thank you for your understanding and cooperation!
Best Regards,

Emerson Automation FCP Kft.



